
The following message was sent to all CBE employees Dec. 13, 2019 

2019-20 Budget – Notice of 
Independent External Investigation of 
Finances and Governance of CBE 

Dear staff, 

On Dec. 12, our Board of Trustees and the Chief Superintendent received notice 
of the independent, external investigation of the finances and governance of the 
Calgary Board of Education from the Minister of Education. 

The Board of Trustees has posted a response to this notice, and I encourage 
you to read it here. 

Our trustees have also put together a document that answers some key 
questions about the 2019-20 budget. This document is posted on our 2019-20 
budget page. 

We will continue to keep you updated on budget information and developments 
of the investigation as they become available. 

Christopher Usih 
Chief Superintendent of Schools 

  Dec. 13, 2019 

https://cbe.ab.ca/news-centre/Pages/board-of-trustees-response-to-provincial-audit-december-12-2019.aspx
https://www.cbe.ab.ca/about-us/budget-and-finance/operating-budget-2019-20/Documents/Key-Information-about-the-CBEs-2019-20-Budget.pdf

